Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Financial Services, Division of State Fire Marshal (the “Department”) has received the petition for declaratory statement from Palmetto Capital Group (the “Petitioner”) on August 28, 2014.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of NFPA 1:18.3.1 and 18.3.2, as they apply to the Dollar General project as it applies to the petitioner.
The Petition seeks an official determination of whether a small retail store that is 8,995 square feet is required to have fire sprinklers, and whether the standby water tank capacity is required to be larger than 27,000 gallons.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Melissa E. Dembicer Assistant General Counsel, Division of Legal Services, 612 Larson Building, 200 E. Gaines Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0333, (850)413-5829.
Please refer all comments to: Melissa E. Dembicer.
Responses, motions to intervene, or requests for an agency hearing, §120.57(2), Fla. Stat., must be filed within 21 days of this Notice.
